

ABB UNIVERSITY SWITZERLAND

## **Learning Center MV Drives**

## COVID-19 Measures

Dear course participant

We are looking forward to welcoming you soon to our Learning Center in Turgi.

As of **Monday, April 4, 2022,** the following health guidelines apply to the Turgi site:

- The **mask requirement has been lifted**. Wearing a mask is recommended where the minimum distance of 1.50 meters cannot be maintained.
- In personal responsibility, everyone may continue to wear a mask voluntarily. This is understood and welcomed with respect for colleagues.
- The **obligation to isolate no longer applies**, which is precisely why it is important to stay at home in the event of symptoms and to be in contact with one's supervisor.
- The familiar hygiene measures such as regular ventilation, keeping a distance and washing hands should nevertheless be maintained. We continue to provide masks and disinfectants.

Recommendations for travelers can be found on website of the **Federal Office of Public Health (FOPH)** (English, Deutsch, Francais, Italiano).

It goes without saying that we strictly adhere to the behavior and hygiene guidelines of the **FOPH** (English, Deutsch, Français, Italiano,) and have implemented a corresponding protection concept.

If the dates for our standard trainings do not suit you, please register on the waiting list of that course. We are continually adjusting our course dates to reflect the demand. Please contact us via e-mail for inquiries about project courses.



If you need an up-to-date PCR test or rapid antigen test before your return flight, please inform us in good time.

Do you have any questions? Contact us by e-mail: <a href="mailto:ch-learningcenter-mvdrives@abb.com">ch-learningcenter-mvdrives@abb.com</a> We wish you and your relatives continued good health.

Kind regards and see you soon in Turgi!

The ABB University team

## Walkthrough for Participants & Local Sales Units



sessions during the pandemic

We recommend to check with the training center what is available on remote sessions before scheduling your travels

Local HSE before scheduling and starting training within the new normal

Since everything may change fast, having several discussions with local HSE will help the dynamics of the situation. An additional final call right before the travel is also strictly recommended

requirements of the countries may vary as well

We strongly recommend everybody who is traveling to align with the embassies and country regulations to avoid conflicts in the entry points of the countries

destination country or returning to your own country, we strongly recommend to avoid travel and use remote sessions as much as possible

together with the factories, there might be additional HSE measures which needs to be fulfilled to enter the premises

Make sure that you are fully aligned with the training center administration who will be a bridge between you and their local regulations the situation can change in very fast

Even though the training centers are doing their best to deliver the classroom trainings, scheduled sessions can easily be changed or even canceled

